
From: Andrea Kersten <Andrea.Kersten@chicagocopa.org> 
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2023 8:53 AM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Notification of Travel 
  
Hi Steve. Per our conversation last week, I’m following up to confirm that I traveled to Phoenix, AZ from 
12/15/23-12/17/23 to attend an African American Mayor’s Conference, hosted by Axon. I was there in 
my official capacity as a Community Partner to discuss public safety issues and the intersection of civilian 
oversight. Axon paid for my travel, lodging, and provided some food/beverages during my stay.  Please 
let me know if you need any other information from me.  
  
Thanks and hope you and your family have a wonderful holiday season! 
  
AK 
  
Andrea Kersten 
Chief Administrator 
Civilian Office of Police Accountability (COPA) 
1615 W. Chicago Avenue, 4th Floor 
Chicago, IL 60622 
(312) 746-0130 office 
(312) 632-0844 cell 
  

 
  
 


